

Township of Blandford-Blenheim

47 Wilmot Street South Drumbo, Ontario N0J 1G0

Phone: 519-463-5347 Fax: 519-463-5881

Web: www.blandfordblenheim.ca

(Sent by email)

August 3, 2023

Chloe Senior, Clerk, County of Oxford

Subject: Resolutions re: Agenda items 9.a.i. and 9.b.v. of the August 2, 2023 Township of Blandford-Blenheim Council Meeting

Township Council on August 2, 2023 considered <u>items 9.a.i. and 9.b.v</u>. of which two resolutions were passed. Please see them attached for your appropriate action.

Kind Regards,

Sarah Matheson Deputy Clerk

smatheson@blandfordblenheim.ca

519-463-5347 ext. 7422

encl.

Township of Blandford-Blenheim - Council Resolution

Resolution No. 10

Date: August 2, 2023

Moved by Maney Denney
Seconded by Denney

That the 2024 Water and Wastewater Master Plan Study from the County of Oxford be received; and,

Whereas the study includes a recommendation that the water systems in Bright and Plattsville be interconnected and that well 5 be decommissioned within the timeframe of 2034 - 2046; and,

Whereas there has been a history of issues with water supply from wells in Bright in the past and currently well 5 is the sole source of water for Bright,

Be It Resolved that comment be sent to the County of Oxford that the Council of the Township of Blandford-Blenheim requests that interconnection project between the Plattsville and Bright systems be moved ahead in the schedule to ensure there is an adequate and safe supply of water for the community of Bright

Township of Blandford-Blenheim - Council Resolution

Agenda Item 9. a. i. Resolution No.

August 2, 2023

Moved by Bours
Seconded by Many Demand

Be it hereby resolved that the correspondence from Kim and Dave Piggott be forwarded to Oxford County Council; and,

That the Council of the Township of Blandford-Blenheim advise the Council of the County of Oxford that they support the request of Kim and Dave Piggott to designate 64.18 acres of their property as Development and to bring it back into the Bright settlement boundary area; and,

That Council requests that this property be taken into consideration during the 2024 Oxford County Water and Wastewater Master Plan study.